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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

On Monday 10th February 2014

1)  Present: Community Councillors: Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson
Also in attendance: 1 member of the Press and 5 Members Of The Public (MOTP).
The meeting opened at 7.00pm.  G Easton (VC) took the Chair in the current absence of a permanent Chairman.

G Easton reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all mobile phones and recording devices should be switched off.  He also pointed out that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: Community Councillors Kathleen Beaton, Alisdaire Lockhart, Nik Wirsten, SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 9th December 2013 were approved Proposed T Combe, Seconded I King
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: Letter of resignation has not been received from N Wirsten.

5) Declarations of interest:  None 

6)    Report from Police Scotland: 
Community Police Officer PC Roy Brown presented his report (appendix 1).  There were no comments, other than a request for a definition of ‘dangerous parking’ – which is now a matter of police interpretation.

7).Presentation by Colin Gilmour Development Officer for the Conservation Area Regeneration Scheme (CARS) which will benefit the town until 2018. Mr Gilmour outlined the scope of the project, the availability of and eligibility for grants under the scheme . G Easton thanked Mr Gilmour and said that the CC was grateful to have Mr Gilmour in place as development officer, thanked him for his presentation and wished him well with the project. 

    It was also noted that the Haining will host a Building Scotland exhibition during March. This will highlight building materials and techniques which should assist property owners when tackling repairs.
8) Planning – The following applications were considered by the meeting:

	a.
	14/00022/FUL
	Land north of Longhaven, 7 Hallidays Park, Selkirk:
Installation of DSLAM telecommunications cabinet


	approved

	b.
	14/000112/FUL
	Land north of 9 Back Row, Selkirk:

Installation of DSLAM telecommunications cabinet


	concern expressed about location and requested that unit be resited in a less prominent position

	c.
	14/00028/FUL
	Land and Building south of 10, The Valley, Selkirk:

Change of use from storage to Artist’s studio


	approved

	d.
	14/00072/LBCNN
	Bridgelands Farmhouse, Selkirk:

Internal and External Alterations to Dwelling House


	approved, with request that external alterations be finished in materials and colour to match existing

	e.
	14/00035/LBCNN and 14/00036/FUL
	59, High Street, Selkirk:

Alterations to Dwelling House


	approved

	f.
	14/00098/LBCNN

and 14/00099/FUL
	3 West Port, Selkirk  3 West Port, Selkirk    Replacement windows:                                   


	approved







OPEN FORUM

a) Member of The Public 1 (MOTP1) thanked the Selkirk churches for allowing him to commemorate the 900th anniversary of the founding of Selkirk Abbey. 

b) Member of The Public 2 (MOTP2) Raised concerns about the cessation of the green bin service by SBC. Asked whether contents of green bins was actually composted – M Ballantyne replied “yes it is.”  Asked whether glass was actually being recycled – V Davidson replied that as far as she is aware it is but she will check this. MOTP2 said SBC could do more to raise awareness as to which materials can be recycled.
c) Member of The Public 3 (MOTP3) asked whether the CC had responded to the SBC consultation on the introduction of the asymmetric school week.  Discussion followed. G Easton will consult with High school Head Teacher Wilma Burgon and we will formulate a response. I King said it would be helpful to the CC to have the views of local parents on this issue, in order that the CC might truly reflect local opinion.

d) MOTP1 asked “if the Victoria Halls are part of the CG why don’t local councillors have access to the hall?”  It was explained that SBC discussions are ongoing to avoid any future ‘lock-out’ situations.

e) Member of The Public 4 (MOTP4) Pointed out that dog fouling in the town seems to have worsened.

f) MOTP4 asked if there was any progress on the Glen Hotel wall – SBC Councillors were unable to comment. PC R Brown has attended the Temporary One Way System on a number of occasions (at the bridge end) but hasn’t seen any driver flouting the one-way signs.

g) MOTP1 Asked who is responsible for the buttressing on the banks of the Ettrick and whether there are any plans to repair the damage here. SBC Councillors will enquire about this.

9) Councillor Reports:
 M Ballantyne reported on the following:

Flood Protection Scheme bid is now submitted and a SG decision is awaited.

Road closures on the Moffat Road noted during March/April.

The Local Plan is currently out for consultation. I King will coordinate CC response

The next Eildon area Forum meets on 19th February.  G Easton will attend.

The new light fitting for the front entrance door of the Victoria Hall has been ordered.

I King asked how any Bannerfield resident (who is without transport), could get access to sand bags in event of flooding – SBC Councillors advised that the local residents group should be able to help and that there is a sand bag store at Philiphaugh

V Davidson reported on the following:

The Council Capital Budget

Synthetic pitch plans – still on display at SHS

Swimming Pool – stage one application bid (re upgrade proposals) now submitted to Sports Scotland 

Meeting last Monday to set up a Selkirk Sports Forum – with good turnout and a positive response

The Commonwealth Games baton will pass through Selkirk on 18th June

Noted current UK government attempts to restore Assisted Area Status (EU) to the Borders

Green bin cancellation issues – advised that a demonstration on home composting by Sarah Eno will be held at The Studio On The Green on 29th March

Voice of my Own (VOMO) – a film called The Talent Show made by local young people and promoted by SBC, has had 2 screenings recently

G Easton asked why the town clock was still not working (water ingress).  SBC understood to be investigating and Cllr Edgar is asked to check this out .
10) SCGF M Ballantyne reported work has started on Town Hall refurbishment to improve its authentic look – but this work will not resolve the current (inadequate) disabled access arrangements

Noted that a forthcoming meeting will discuss farms within the CG portfolio.

11) Correspondence (including that already circulated) G Easton has had an invitation to attend the opening of the refurbished Parish Church Hall on 22nd February

Walking Festival – noted potential link up with Ettrick and Yarrow 

12) Treasurers Report T Combe reported there has been no movement on the account recently and reminded anyone who had any expenses claims to submit them to him in good time.

      ESGs are doing well this term but there is no yoga class as they haven’t been able to get a tutor

13) Reports from Sub Committees:

      SHMG I King reported the success of the recent Haggis Hunt on the Hill. Currently the Hill is very wet as a result of recent heavy rains. Improvement has been made to the path access past the Pot Loch.   

14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies:
a) Eildon Area Forum - G Easton will be attending the next meeting

b) Chamber of Trade - No report

c) SBCCN - G Easton reported on the recent meeting which included the consultation on community Empowerment and the new Scottish Borders Community Council scheme. The Local Area Plan was also discussed and the Selkirk by-pass is still included  
15) Proposal to change day of regular CC meetings: carried over to next meeting

16) AOCB not otherwise included on the agenda: 

G Easton, on behalf of the CC, congratulated Wilma Gunn on her MBE awarded in the New Year Honours.

Made a plea for co-opted members for the CC – it is especially desirable to have some younger members on the CC.

Meeting closed at 2044.
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 10th March 2014 at 7.00pm
Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….
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· Making our roads safer: Community officers are trained in speed hand held radars and have carried out  10 road checks in the area, with 1 person given a ticket for a mobile phone offence.

Road Policing Officers continue to carry out routine road checks to promote road safety and report offenders where appropriate.

· Tackling Substance misuse: In the last month 55 people have been stopped and searched by officers within the ward area. This was due a offensive weapon initiative carried out at Selkirk Sheriff court during which 48 people were searched with a negative result   With 3 positive searches for Misuse of Drugs    

· Local officers continue to work with the licensed trade by visiting premises during the late weekend hours preventing drunkenness and disorder.
· Reducing antisocial behaviour: Currently there are 6 people being monitored for antisocial behaviour as of 31/01/2014.

· In the last month there have been 12incidents of antisocial behaviour reported,  ranging from noise complaints to youth calls

· There was 2 fixed penalty tickets issued for asb.

There will be a greater focus on licensed premises and responsible drinking during December and early January.  A festive initiative is planned for this time. 

Consultation is still ongoing in relation to the possibility of the introduction of a street drinking byelaw in the Borders.  An update will be provided once the outcome of this is known.  

There has been 128 calls attended to by Police in the past month, the main issue over the past month in the Selkirk area has been vandalisms with 6 having been reported, with 3 of these having been to motor vehicles in different parts of the town and 3 windows having been broken at the Back Row, West Port and the High school. There has also been 3 assaults been reported all of which have been solved.  There has been five youth calls in the past month,  2 to the Bannerfield area and one each to Shawpark, Raeburn meadow and South Bridge st.  There was also 8 foot patrols of the area carried out during this time, There was also ten road checks carried out in the Selkirk area during this time with one driver being dealt with for a mobile phone offence. Traffic Wardens finish work on the 17th February 2014 and from that date Police officers will be responsible for reports of Dangerous parking.  
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

